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Issue 10 - Fall 2015 

BATalk - is an electronic newsletter sharing important 

certification program information with Washington's Backflow 

Assembly Testers (BAT).  

IMPORTANT UPDATE 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH REVOKES BACKFLOW 
ASSEMBLY TESTER CERTIFICATION FOR FIVE 
YEARS 
 

Formal Action:  Case No. BN5590-62014 

The following case summary covers revocation of the 

backflow assembly tester certification of Jason 

Flannery, previous BAT number BN5590, Pure Flow 

Testing, LLC, Redmond, WA. 

  

Department of Health will look to take formal action when an 

investigation reveals clear and convincing evidence that a BAT 

has met the revocation and suspension criteria in WAC 246-

292-100 and potentially endangered water users.  The BAT will 

be evaluated for possible suspension or revocation of their 

backflow assembly tester certification. 

  

This investigation was opened following a complaint filed with 

the Waterworks Operator Certification program by the Cross-

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RtH7f5PCTlG7AG0pmtmk-A2q9Ro7h5d87CZ1MQHzrEjGNzDJ2ZaB_rFZOgZYeLFBVC-vBB9DHD75O9bJqCP1UQhTzrJp8UZ80HFBHVZHFnTxPFJJcALRGcQctlJmTRgu12IcEpGc2vTG-WgR762kLCfMekV4qD-_8RySboCE4k_bliodtrzjQ4ovnWityaJvZ7sywi0XU-vo&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RtH7f5PCTlG7DJYNgOQLgVTJLcxcfxEshKsNOTRkNTSZWle2-3lAergAEfc8j1xobVEvsZHGN7Jg2ODUSuX0vXg2bEgyjf05ZUaPkas99O9A5ytukrmXY6ZokxS4ntrGjMedhU6HRO239rhh-2FjeCE9N3wiT63O-NFmajQDcZbGTsUFFXcSG_SpnlNPsVTMg5AGlk5RBMBDzeQs4VzcCiHM87AQStj2U0eTLWYjeo3h&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RjYfmBTwFDWAxjw1r4yFWMzBkgFLxUP_-UFvOAPKkXuIjC_9vg4W5JcuuL5nsUsuFHrqdfLwuHlwrj01PtvEbLOxlOJsEWfDzzWTx3EW_bzHhJfNNsmhC7DwJYfFVnQHag==&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RjYfmBTwFDWAqUTMhxm31YUYHbBBY6_FzOKn9D7DkuqYRBaxl0BAOFBt3dHXaX994idPnShj9XbxbzcUPUYmLaKxVZcGcZ3DIKcaM8mjyYJDzUdcRs03cpMqKvxMbzFV9QdPNq6rzA08ZyeQAE0FvY5OVWDx1Ua9Wg==&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==


Connection Control Specialist (CCS) for one of our larger 

utilities.  The CCS provided documentation with the complaint, 

alleging that the BAT had submitted false field test reports for 

an apartment complex with five backflow prevention 

assemblies.  The CCS visited the site just a few days after the 

date on the reports and found that 4 of the 5 assemblies were 

completely buried under dirt that had not been disturbed. 

  

The course of the Flannery investigation resulted in an 

additional complaint from another CCS for a larger utility.  This 

CCS submitted a police report filed by a high end auto car 

dealership, which alleged fraudulent backflow prevention 

assembly testing by Mr. Flannery and Pure Flow Testing, 

LLC.  Additionally, the CCS provided copies of invoices they 

had received from a restaurant chain in Washington, Oregon 

and California, for assembly testing that could not be 

confirmed.  We verified that Mr. Flannery did not hold BAT 

certifications in Oregon or California. 

  

A thorough review of the results of the investigation resulted in 

a revocation of Mr. Flannery's backflow assembly tester 

certification for 5 years.  Mr. Flannery did not appeal the 

revocation of his certification. 

  
 

LESS THAN 3 MONTHS LEFT TO PASS PROFESSIONAL GROWTH EXAM 

The clock is ticking and time is running out.  BATs certified before January 1, 2013 only 

have until December 31st to pass the professional growth exam.  Check your 

professional growth status online and apply for the exam now using the new application 

form. 

 

 I f you wait unti l December and don't pass your professional grow th exam  

it may be too late to apply for another exam.  

I f you don't pass the professional grow th exam by December 31st  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RtH7f5PCTlG7oiG_RZIRAaJFenSfuO9VY1phtpHCd7mtjnrB4BzbXS9j3J8nIPElFzt9-98mRyprDxnauWidTRRJMcW-PGG7fyLUS6mfkwOrWaC7pft0aTpX4trvmGYh_I1rqDp9SOtT-nhfhNIeezlUHfzoQcaYYpcdv0rxd71HTv-ZW46M4y0MX-naGMshCibxTEfMTc8B&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RjEj4S9eKsng-teAnZhzAul4WDiRwu2t3lg2R86XTuRElt1hQWeaAnehXdIOT73ZUvNcY1FfM9KAC7rXeObbWASb8XqGAXhIqGPwlWxroDybpAYa7Vsg3dwgIbMr54vhtFy7sPmKxVghPM97j6nAXHu1qNwpWpJj8IG5muF5zfWTbKKQaX1HkZbNmUOp88hQhrjN7OX9bHfd&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RnvpCsi_inHgL_8a0FzFQ_Xq7qrJ1ByJLm3LXpqT_IksmjP-DJvP57XgQoVMgdgWQFbvSQ2rldwgN5JwvdTdMQVEJVFbrBDJ4XFJpNphiPhvNh0HlVsi0D8sLqraFSWzLOG4EpOnqkSY5T89IooyQlqsu1NY-melC_M1LCI9sgF2f68_HI0YLuVj2rJbF_QO5J860dENFk0V9X6j6xvQFlh23fNW5toRfQ==&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RnvpCsi_inHgL_8a0FzFQ_Xq7qrJ1ByJLm3LXpqT_IksmjP-DJvP57XgQoVMgdgWQFbvSQ2rldwgN5JwvdTdMQVEJVFbrBDJ4XFJpNphiPhvNh0HlVsi0D8sLqraFSWzLOG4EpOnqkSY5T89IooyQlqsu1NY-melC_M1LCI9sgF2f68_HI0YLuVj2rJbF_QO5J860dENFk0V9X6j6xvQFlh23fNW5toRfQ==&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==


your certificate w il l be inactivated. 

 

Professional growth exams are now available in six locations statewide.  Exams in three new 

locations -- Bellingham, Kennewick and Yakima - are limited and fill quickly.  Twenty-nine exam 

dates are scheduled between October 1st and December 31st so check the online schedule and 

apply soon to secure your first choice of date and location. 

SAMPLE FIELD TEST REPORT NOW AVAILABLE 

The Waterworks Operator Certification Rule, effective January 4, 2014, includes a section 

on backflow prevention inspection and field test report content (WAC 246-292-036).  To 

complement the rule Department of Health has developed a sample test report form and 

instructions. 

 

 The new  sample field test report form should help Backflow  Assembly Testers and 

water purveyors comply w ith the minimum test report content in the new  rule. 

 

The sample form includes several optional fields that commonly appear on other test report forms 

used in Washington.  The optional content and format of this form can be modified to meet your 

specific needs, however the required content must be included to comply with the Operator 

Certification Rule. 

ONLINE BAT RENEWAL OPTION NOW AVAILABLE 

Backflow Assembly Testers will now have the option to renew online and pay with a 

credit or debit card.  Payments can still be submitted by mail using a check or money 

order.  Renewal notices will be sent to all eligible Backflow Assembly Testers (BAT) in 

November.  Renewal is simple - just follow the instructions on the form to submit your payment. 

 

 I f you are eligible to renew  your BAT certificate you w ill receive renew al forms  

both by US Postal Service mail and also to the email address on file w ith  

Washington Certification Services. 

 

You are eligible to renew if you meet this criteria: 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RnvpCsi_inHgDECqQIjxajI3waDv0imPOqwAdGKaKEapHzKvvBMMm4yA9d8Be4UHIMtWkaWPzbgJl_6hCmH7eBsBzJ6arB2dds7C3NwcLkA7rpjIbFYv5OqR2BbW0WnX6aiartndrroe4cjHkfTmpvPEwRLIQb4tDcmYHcia-V0XPD2CKhzOw9xNnWNEYrNJvQ==&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RoB4kCyBbtxXn74i5OawhvL5VrAspW60eFyez2mbY8WaDCk8Q6xS2vc8lDqprx0_xWfu6IEuOPpYcIBAVYBH-kYjPbeDd5ZTMJS-j6Y-oOU_kEpGgkNrATnI2l8mU5zuWzAXFaGdN2uvGfQF4PQmJ9alEynCpYSgGMVq8s-Wl1bT&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RoB4kCyBbtxXesboEvNplnLjt9jzqyskyMHwVgHwVFcrL26pV9S2q2PwQ5001AZKkQn3sowN5JqdbU-TnpOQRralXR_ZvjId7Nzka-dHJSqqAd16K3S7RPkoSpSPJrl5nmAMe9z_ewwUQ9E4icu78BRuQrR87q33GQGHCva9Wzd4f_pM55_cu1G_o8yJ-yy89rqIEeqi7kgnBlhY_YzK-km20cGzOyJ6f4iepMvHR5KHgKZnJGFi88vNY3j58InnRGKcrpqqRB6rFO7kA7RXVnBboycTmVuxJA==&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lpPBDgfSt-YXqpTA0uygKGiKhf4ceqF5VheFY_5ooykmH8zuSWz9RoB4kCyBbtxXesboEvNplnLjt9jzqyskyMHwVgHwVFcrL26pV9S2q2PwQ5001AZKkQn3sowN5JqdbU-TnpOQRralXR_ZvjId7Nzka-dHJSqqAd16K3S7RPkoSpSPJrl5nmAMe9z_ewwUQ9E4icu78BRuQrR87q33GQGHCva9Wzd4f_pM55_cu1G_o8yJ-yy89rqIEeqi7kgnBlhY_YzK-km20cGzOyJ6f4iepMvHR5KHgKZnJGFi88vNY3j58InnRGKcrpqqRB6rFO7kA7RXVnBboycTmVuxJA==&c=BiwiIeRmmExXWTR3bl0R7hgfNJJap56Y8401xiS9Wtjp4gBveEd2Cg==&ch=rMmy2kP6ngpQHAjtuYxoOtFKMWAjdqqEpuq9836PrXf1lQ1-p48nxQ==


• Your professional growth deadline is December 31, 2015 and you have passed your 

examination 

• Your professional growth deadline is December 31, 2018 

• You become certified as a new BAT between October 1 and December 31, 2015.  No 

payment is required and you will be automatically renewed for 2016. 

REMEMBER!  If your professional growth deadline is December 31, 2015 and you have not yet 

passed your examination you will NOT receive a renewal notice.  If you pass the examination by 

the deadline a renewal notice will be sent to you.  If you do not pass the professional growth 

examination by the deadline date your BAT certificate will be inactivated. 
 

 
  

 

Washington Certification Services (WCS) 

110 2nd Street SW | Suite 135 | Auburn, WA 98001 
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